Weaverham Parish Council

Ordinary Parish Council Meeting

Minutes of the meeting held at Weaverham Community Centre on Monday 20th November 2017 at 7pm
PRESENT: 
Cllrs Peter Wilkinson (Chairman), Eileen Bland, Gillian Edwards, Bill Reynolds, John Taylor, Michelle Budden and John Freeman.
IN ATTENDANCE:  Clerk Kim Harding, CWaC Cllr P Williams, J Wilson, PCSO Clare Murgatroyd, John Oates, Graham Pickering, 4 residents
Resolve to exclude the Public under the Local Government Act 1972 Schedule 12A PART 1(i)

109.
It was agreed to co-opt John Oates to Weaverham Parish Council.

Public were admitted

110.
Public Forum (A maximum of 10 minutes is allowed for this item) – A discussion took place about the Northwich Transport Strategy and how it affected the residents of Weaverham.  Residents in attendance suggested that many of the people affected were unaware of the proposed new road in Weaverham and asked for help from the Parish Council to advertise this via a meeting and producing leaflets.

111.
Apologies for absence – Cllr Roger Moss, Cllr Iain Lasseter and Cllr Julian Bland.
112.
Declarations of New Interests - None
113.
Minutes of meeting held on 16th October 2017 were approved.  
114.
Matters arising - None
115.
Finance and Personnel Committee

115.1
Minutes of meeting held on 2nd November 2017 were received.


115.2 
Approved sales invoice SI-1607 Tree 1 Removal £1,570 excl VAT.

115.3
Approved sales invoice SI-1608 Tree 2 Removal £200 excl VAT.

115.4
Approved sales invoice SI-1609 Tree 3 Removal £200 excl VAT.

115.5
Approved sales invoice SI-1594 Temporary Fencing £40 excl VAT.

115.6
Approved quote SQ-1204 £585 excl VAT.  MCGM have since confirmed, via email, that repairs to the wet pour/rubber matting can be done at any time of year.

115.7
Approved quote SQ-1205 £170 excl VAT.  

115.8
Approved quote SQ-1206 £250 excl VAT. 
Finance issues not gone to the Finance and Personnel Committee meeting


115.9 
October 2017 accounts were approved.


115.10
Approved sales invoice from MK Illuminations for Lime Avenue Christmas lights 



£541.81 excl VAT.

115.11
Approved sales invoice from MK Illuminations for Lime Avenue Christmas lights £482.87 excl VAT.

115.12
It was noted that the Council did not have to pay for the defibrillator battery, of £215 excl VAT plus £7 carriage, as it was covered by the consumables package purchased by the Council.  

116.
Policing Matters – may be brought forward and Standing Orders suspended so that members of the Police may address the meeting.

It was noted that 20 motorists had been caught speeding on Station Road.


It was noted that a Black BMW regularly speeds on Wallerscote Road between 10.30pm – 12 during the weekend.  It was agreed that this would be checked out.

117.
Environment Committee 


117.1
Minutes of meeting held on 11th October 2017 were received.


117.2
To discuss and approve options re replacement of wall on Church Street, outside petrol 



Station – this was referred to the Environment Committee.

 

117.3
To discuss J Barron’s response to Rowan Road issue– this was referred to the Environment Committee.

117.4
J Barron’s response below was noted.

The A49 roundabout improvement works undertaken by Mid-Cheshire have been arranged for Sat 18th – Sun 19th Nov 2017 between 9am-3pm. Traffic management will be in place to undertake the works safely. The agreed works are to remove the gravelled areas on the roundabout and replace with grass. CWaC will also look to undertake general maintenance around the roundabout at the same time.


117.5
It was noted that the roses had been planted in Lime Avenue.


117.6
Preparations for Lime Avenue Christmas tree and lights below were noted:

· Works on man-hole for Christmas tree on Lime Avenue completed – Cost of £650 approved in previous meeting.  This is a one-off cost.

· Purchased Christmas lights for £1024.68 excl. VAT.  This is a one-off cost.

· Fencing, around the Christmas tree, installed, delivered and taken away, at the same cost as last year £300 excl. VAT

· Christmas tree, delivered on Friday 17th November 2017, £370 excl. VAT approved in previous meeting.

117.7
Preparations for Northwich Road Christmas light Switch-On were noted:

· Fencing, around the Christmas tree, installed, delivered and taken away, at the same cost as last year £300 excl. VAT approved in previous meeting.

· UPAW have shown an interest in singing at the event and I am waiting for confirmation that this is the case. 
· Christmas tree, delivered on Friday 17th November 2017, £370 excl. VAT, approved in previous meeting.
Delivery costs for both trees £200
117.8
Preparations for Hanging Gate tree were noted:

· Hanging gate tree £90 excl. VAT approved in previous meeting.

117.9
It was noted that the lights will be switched on at 4.30pm, Thursday 23rd November 2017 and that the choir will be singing from 4pm until 4.30pm.
117.10
It was noted that IL had bought a light for the light column and was waiting for the electrician to fix both this and the shed light.
117.11
It was noted that no meeting had taken place re Cemetery CCTV.
117.12
Any other business – It was agreed that the Bonfire had been a success.

Environment issues not gone to the Environment Committee

117.13
It was agreed to discuss the cost of planting 3 trees in the Plantation, to replace the trees felled, at the Finance Committee and also to find out what type of trees would be planted.

117.14
It was noted that 200 pansies from CWaC, had been received and planted outside Lime Avenue shops.  
118.
Youth Committee


118.1
The minutes of meeting held on 8th November 2017 were received.

118.2
It was agreed not to change the terms of reference of the Youth Committee.

118.3
Any other business – None.
119.
Planning Committee
119.1
The Planning minutes since the 17th October 2017 were accepted.

119.2
Any other business - None.

120.
It was noted that Cllr Gillian Edwards was no longer the Chair of the Cemetery Committee and that Cllr John Freeman was still the acting clerk.
121.
It was noted that minutes for the Community Safety Action Group meeting held on Tuesday 14 November 2017, had not been received.
122.
The minutes for the Community Centre Management Committee meeting held on Sunday 12th November 2017 were noted.
123.
Members’ Meetings Attended
123.1
Cllr E Bland attended an emergency meeting, on Friday 20th October 2017, with tree consultants re urgent work needed on a tree in the Plantation.

123.2
Cllrs E Bland, J Bland, J Freeman attended the Northwich Transport Strategy event at the Weaverham Community Centre 4pm to 6:30pm on Wednesday 1st November 2017.
123.3
Cllr P Wilkinson attended a meeting organised by Active MOVEment.

123.4
Cllr J Taylor and the Clerk, K Harding had a meeting with a resident in Rowan Road about the state of a light outside their home. The light was fixed after discussions had taken place with Mike Amesbury MP but it was noted, from reporting the fault to getting it fixed, had taken 12 weeks.  It was a Scottish Power problem.
124.  
Training for Clerks and Councillors

124.1 
It was noted that the Clerk had passed the ILCA course.  
124.2
It was agreed to refer the Clerk studying for the CiLCA qualification to the Finance Committee.

124.3 
It was noted that Cllr G Edwards was unable to attend the Chairmanship Advanced training session on the 8th November 2017, due to work commitments and that £60 had not been paid.
124.4
It was agreed to refer discussion about Tenders, Evaluation & Contract Management Training Course to the Finance Committee.

125.  
Cllrs Correspondence:
125.1
It was noted that the November Clerk magazine was in the WPC office and was available for councillors to read.
126.
Donations:

126.1
It was noted that a £50 donation had been made by the burger van and glow stick people at the Bonfire Event on 4th November 2017.
126.2
The donation from Mid-Cheshire Ground Maintenance for 2 litter bins was approved.

127.
Complaints Procedure:
127.1
It was agreed that the proposed complaints procedure would be discussed at the Finance Committee meeting.
128.
Discuss any Other Business Considered Urgent by the Chairman:

The minutes of the extraordinary meeting held on the 2nd November 2017 were approved.


It was agreed that the sunken manhole cover on Church Lane would be reported to CWaC via 


Streetscene.


 It was agreed that the leaves on various roads in Weaverham would be reported to CWaC via Streetscene.


It was agreed that an email would be sent to JB re the absence of Weaverham’s designated 

road sweeper, redeployed to Northwich.

129.
Cheshire West & Chester Council Matters - Standing Orders were suspended in order for Cheshire West Cllrs to address the Council.

It was noted that Cllr Charles Fifield had put an article in the Weaverham News advising residents where they can find information about the Northwich Transport Strategy. Complaints had been received about the cancellation of Arriva buses and speeding on Wallerscote Road. It was agreed that concerns re Gorstage Lane should be directed to Mike Amesbury MP as JB’s hands were tied.  It was noted that a hedge on West Road had overgrown and needed cutting back.  Cllr Williams would forward a photo to the Clerk.  It was noted that urgent attention was needed on Farm Road re access for emergency vehicles.  It was agreed that an email to Mike Amesbury MP was needed.
130.
Return to Public Forum (A maximum of 10 minutes is allowed for this item)
It was agreed that funding of the Weaverham News for 2018/2019 would be discussed as part of the budget process.

131.
Date of next meeting – 11th December 2017 at 7pm in the Community Centre.

Resolved to exclude the Public under the Local Government Act 1972 Section 12A PART 19(i)

Part B – Confidential

132.
Part B minutes of meeting of 16th October 2017 were approved.
